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ANNOUNCEMENT

The board of directors of Hidili Industry International Development Limited (the 

“Company”) noticed that a roof fall accident occured in a coal mine in Qilin district, 

Qujing City, Yunnan Province (雲南省曲靖市麒麟區 ) on 24 September 2011 where 5 

people were killed. The Company and its subsidiaries do not own any coal mine in Qilin 

district, Qujing City, Yunnan Province. The incident will not affect the production and 

construction of coal mines of the Company and its subsidiaries in Yunan Province.
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